
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

November 03, 2020 

 

 

Erica Bartlett, General Manager 

U.S. Ecology Idaho, Inc. 

P.O. Box 400 

Grand View, Idaho 83624 

 

 

Subject: Approval for Placement of CAMU Eligible Waste: Pasco Sanitary Landfill NPL 

Site, Industrial Waste Area Zone A, Pasco, Washington; US Ecology Idaho, Inc. 

(USEI) – EPA ID No. IDD073114654 
 

 

Ms. Bartlett 

  

The Idaho Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ) received a request from USEI for a letter of 

approval for placement of CAMU-eligible waste from the Pasco Sanitary Landfill NPL Site Zone A 

Removal Action in the USEI permitted hazardous waste landfill on October 13, 2020.  This letter 

transmits the approval of the placement of this waste in the U.S. Ecology Idaho Inc., Site B facility 

(EPA ID No. IDD073114654), located near Grand View, Idaho.   

As required by Permit Condition II.C.4.a and the Waste Analysis Plan (Attachment 2) and in 

accordance with IDAPA 58.01.05.008 [40 CFR 264.555)], USEI provided public notice and a 

reasonable opportunity for public comment during the month of October, 2020, and the additional 

required documentation.  No comments were received by DEQ on the notice of intent to receive 

CAMU-eligible wastes at USEI. 

Analyses of the principle hazardous constituents (PHCs) will be compared to  10 times their Universal 

Treatment Standards as listed in 40 CFR 289.49 and an evaluation of the mobility of the PHCs will be 

conducted.  These determinations will be made at Zone A of the Pasco Sanitary Landfill, and all 

wastes will be profiled into USEI Grand View facility in accordance with the determined requirements. 

Any wastes found to be unacceptable for direct disposal will be treated to the appropriate treatment 

standard prior to disposal in USEI’s permitted hazardous waste landfill or will be stored for shipment 

to an alternate facility for incineration or other required treatment. Along with the engineering controls 

provided by the USEI permitted hazardous waste landfill, these adjusted standards appear to meet the 

requirements of IDAPA 58.01.05.008 [40 CFR 264.552(e)(4)(v)(E)(1)] to provide protection to human 

health and the environment. 
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If you have any additional questions, please contact Daryl Sawyer at (208) 373-0547. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Brian L. English 

Hazardous Waste Permit Supervisor 

Waste Management & Remediation Division 

 

 

ec:  Margaret Olson, EPA Region 10 

Albert Crawshaw, DEQ BRO 

Daryl Sawyer, DEQ STO 

2020BCQ333 

 


